The Grange, Greenview and Kinsley Medical Centres
Minutes from the Patient Reference Group Meeting

Tuesday 5 November 2013 – 12 noon to 2pm
Venue: The Grange Medical Centre Therapy Unit - Hemsworth
Attendees

Angie Deakin
 (AD)

Patient Representative

Rita Harrison (RH)

Patient Representative

Paul Stephens (PS)

Patient Representative

Gail Alexander (GA)

Patient Representative

Sabrina Alexander (SA)
Practice Representative


Angela Marwood (AM)
Practice Manager

Kate Lamb (KL)

Assistant Practice Manager

Apologies



John Buttree (JB)

Patient Representative and Chairman




As JB was unable to attend, AM took the chair and welcomed two new patient representatives, GA and SA to the meeting.  All members introduced themselves and gave their role within these meetings.
As Pam Walker (PW - secretary) has not been able to attend the last few meetings, AM asked whether any patient representative would be willing to do the minutes of today’s meeting.  It was decided that KL would do the minutes for this meeting and AM to contact PW with a view to the secretary role.
Action: AM to contact PW with a view to secretary role for future meetings.
Actions from previous meetings;

Meeting 3.9.13 

· Minutes from meeting on 23.7.13 to be sent with minutes of meeting 3.9.13 – cleared
· AM to speak with reception manager and full reception team to ensure a consistent approach to patient explanations. – cleared.  Since the last target training event on 16th October, the appointments system has been clarified for all reception staff and they should be following a script introducing themselves and using specific words to encourage a positive relationship during phone calls for appointments.  This will be monitored going forward. (could be an item for the upcoming patient satisfaction questionnaire)
· CQC report to be shared with PRG – cleared, see notes below.

· Actions re coffee morning – all cleared
AD advised that the patient screen at Kinsley does not include the information about staff asking what the problem is when booking appointments.

Action – Sonia Poulson to check Kinsley screens include this information

CQC Report

The final CQC report is now available and two copies were provided at the meeting.  It is also available through a link on our web page or through the CQC website.  
Our visit was a routine visit with 48 hours notice given and overall AM was pleased with the report.  There were a couple of points mentioned that we were already aware of and not unusual comments for any GP surgery.  Going forward, work will continue to try and improve areas. 

There are 17 standards (outcomes) that we can be assessed on and at the visit we were specifically assessed on 5.  These 5 outcomes were not notified to us until the morning of the visit.  

There are about another 6 surgeries in the Wakefield area that are known to have been inspected with a total of 40 surgeries to be completed within a two year timescale.

There are quotes within the report from the PRG members who were invited to talk with the inspector on the day of our visit – thank you to those who were able to attend on that day at such short notice.

Although the report is good overall, the standards need to be maintained and improved.  The CQC can come back at any time and could even be an unannounced visit if they have any concerns.
Meeting 24.9.13

All actions at this meeting were relevant to the coffee morning event and all cleared.

Review of Coffee morning

Through discussion from the coffee morning event held on 15th October the following was agreed;

The attendance was good from stall holders, speakers, patient representatives and surgery staff.  

More attendees would have been good and that could perhaps be improved in future if there is more advertising and perhaps from an earlier date giving plenty of notice to potential attendees

It was also agreed that it would be good to run further coffee mornings and perhaps have 3 or 4 per year.

Sally Court, the police officer was well received at the event and is an excellent source of information and help for future events. (she knows of people who would benefit from such events, knows people who would bake for the event and can help advertise events more widely).
There were quite a few items left over from the tombola which are still labelled and raffle tickets held – it was agreed that the PRG members would set up a tombola stall at each reception areas to continue to raise funds with these items and also promote the PRG membership.
Tombola stalls to be held; 
Hemsworth reception on 14.11.13 from around 10.30 am 
run by GA 

Upton reception on 19.11.13 from around 10.15 am 

run by RH and PS

Kinsley reception on 26.11.13 from around 10.30am 

run by AD

The second and third events will be subject to having enough items for the tombola.
The caretaker (George) will be asked to take the items to each site on the dates above.  

Post meeting update – GA advised she will very kindly bring some diabetic chocolates to hand out to diabetic patients who do not win a prize.  RH advised reluctantly that she cannot now help on 19.11.13 due to other commitments.  KL spoken with Mr Buttree who will help PS on that day.
An example of feedback from the patient questionnaire handed out on the day gave the following results:  

What did attendees enjoy?  The talks and information leaflets.  The talk about the appointments system. The talk from the doctor. The social interaction and finding out information.

What patients would like to see more of in any future event included;  Partner agencies and benefits information.  More talks by GP’s about their specialities.  Virtual ward staff.  More first aid.

All completed questionnaires indicated they would like to attend future coffee mornings.
There was some discussion around whether the time and length of the event were appropriate.  PRG members thought the event was the right length of time i.e. 4 hours but perhaps not over a lunch period.  This would encourage people to ‘drop in’ and give plenty of time for them to talk with stall holders and listen to any presentations.

There was over £100 collected on the day and the resource centre kindly did not take any fee for the room so The Grange donated the £40 that it would have cost.
The figure collected so far is £166 but a final figure will be announced when the tombola events have finished.

Comments and Compliments (C&C)
KL advised the new member that C&C are a way to obtain feedback from patients, not for complaints, and that all feedback is reviewed in the line managers’ meetings prior to being brought to the PRG.  

See below;
	July 13
	Hems
	No room for improvement, staff and doctors are perfect
	
	Very nice comment.

	July 13
	Hems
	When I come to the doctors with my son who has a lung condition I do not expect to walk through smokers which are staff – a little thought please
	
	Looking for more discreet areas for staff – will be discussed at future partners meeting.  Also looking at possibility of new signs.

	July 13
	Hems
	A member of staff from the pharmacy smelt of alcohol. Disgusting! Also, why were they working behind reception?
	
	Passed info to pharmacy superintendant. Smell possibly due to diabetic condition. Familiar pharmacy staff do occasionally try to help handing out scripts when staff are busy.

	Aug 13
	Kinsley
	It is ridiculous how long the doctor is between patients especially when he is running 45 minutes late
	
	Reception staff should inform patients if a clinician is running late.  A white board has been purchased specifically for consultant clinics where they are running late.

	Aug 13
	Kinsley
	All seats are stained.  Looks like something has been spilt or urine stains
	Be able to sit down without thinking what have I sat in.
	These items will be replaced during normal refurbishment as time and money permit

	Aug 13
	Hems
	Moving the children’s play area to avoid people falling over blocks going into doctors rooms and so parents can see name being called
	No accidents, no missed appointments
	It was agreed that this is the most suitable area as it is the least used walkway.  Staff help to keep it tidy where parents do not.

	Aug 13
	Upton
	There is only ever one doctor at Upton and most of the time the answer to all problems is take paracetamol.  Very, very rarely on time.
	More doctors (one more).  Listen more instead of interrupting and making an instant diagnosis before listening.  Follow up when they say they are going to do tests etc
	Leave and sickness may have contributed to this comment but we do send as many GP’s to Upton as we can including advanced nurse practitioners and a female GP when we can.

	Sept 13
	Kinsley
	I have had to drive 5 miles and wait 5 days to see a doctor.  This is not acceptable as I only live 5 minutes walk from the Kinsley surgery.  I would like appointments at my LOCAL surgery.
	Save time, fuel and the environment
	Patient should have been offered the first available appointment with the location specified.  It is then up to the patient if they chose this appointment or wait for a more ‘convenient’ one.


Discussed at Line Managers meeting 1.10.13

AOB
PS asked whether there were any flu vaccinations left – yes there are.  Patients need to check at reception for future appointment times.  We have 4 to 5 thousand vaccinations to do over the flu season so clinics are put on in stages as deliveries of the vaccinations are received /confirmed.

GA advised that there is an Energy Champion Course available to help people with their heating controls, meters etc.  She left details of the event which will be made available.
GA also advised of a Stop Hate UK campaign and will provide posters to put one up at each reception site.
Date and Time of Next Meeting
Tuesday 10th December 2013 at 12 noon to 2pm

To be held at:  The Therapy Unit, The Grange Medical Centre, Highfield Road, Hemsworth, Pontefract, WF9 4DP
